
MEETING REPORT: Ministry of Youth and ICT, and World Alliance against Youth Unemployment  

Observations 

 Date, time , and 

avenue  

The fourth meeting with MYICT representatives took place on wenesday, August 14
th

at 

the MYICT office in Nyarutarama at 11am. 

The agenda included the following 
items: 

  

1. Sharing information  on the 

progress to organise the 

Global Campaign against 

Youth Unemployment 

 

2.    Follow-up concerning the 

stakeholders meeting which was 

proposed by the Ministry in the 

previous meeting 

 

 Participants  From MYICT  From WAYU 
 

 

 
1. MURENZI Joel 
2. Gloriose NIWEMUKOBWA  
3. Petronille NYIRARWEGO 

 
1. Aloys NTEZIMANA 
  

 Discussion and 

conclusion  

 
1.    Sharing information  on the progress to organize the Global Campaign 
against Youth Unemployment 

  
The WAYU representative presented the progress of  to organize the campaign in 
following way: 
 

-The design of  Youth Hub for Business, Trade, and Innovation is already done  
-The sponsorship packages for the campaign is already done  
-Calendar and strategy of the campaign are already done  
 

  
  
  
  

While taking into consideration that the 
Youth Hub is going fist to be built in 
Kigali, the CEO of WAYU highlighted 
some concerns that was spotted later 
by their team, that is, running the 
campaign in other places can arise 
some expectations amongst youth, and 
later bring about negative criticism that 
can lead to failure of future campaigns. 
Therefore, the campaign will be 
centered in Kigali but advertised 
national wide and key persons from 
outside Kigali would be invited.  
 



  
   
1. Follow-up concerning the stakeholders meeting which was proposed by 

the Ministry in the previous meeting 
 

Both presentation and sponsorship package to be presented during this 
stakeholders meeting from the Private Sector, as well as Private Sector Federation 
itself, has been prepared. 
 
The draft invitation letter has been written, though, the date of the meeting is not yet 
settled.  
 
The list of proposed stakeholders to be invited has been prepared in collaboration 
with WAYU and the Ministry, yet, it needs to be confirmed.   
  

 
 
Another suggestion was to involve 
religious groups/ organizations in this 
campaign in order to make it more 
successful.  
 
 

 Remark     
 Aloys will be in communication with the MYICT representatives concerning updates 
and progress on the Global Campaign against Youth Unemployment preparation on the 
side of the Ministry. 
 
 

A sponsorship packages directly related 

to youth hub for business, trade and 

innovation was suggested, so that 

organization could have possibilities to 

fund immediately youth hub.  

 


